MAYOR LINDA GORTON “ L E x | N GTO N CHARLES H. MARTIN, P.E.

DIRECTOR
WATER QUALITY

TO:
FROM: {
“hatles H. Martin, P.E., Director
Division of Water Quality
DATE: April 4,2019

SUBJECT: Change Order #4 for Banks Engineering to prepare final desigh documents, acquire petmits,
conduct bidding assistance and construction administration assistance for the Southland Park,
Yuma Ct., and Tucson Dr. areas in the Southland Area Stormwater Project.

Request
The purpose of this memorandum is to request approval of Change Order #4 to the Southland Area Stormwater

Project agreement with Banks Engineering which will increase the contract price by a sum of $154,000 from
$488,415 to $642,415. This change order is to prepare final design documents, acquire petmits, conduct bidding
assistance and construction administration assistance for the Southland Park, Yuma Ct., and Tucson Dr. areas, in
accordance with Banks Engineering’s Proposal dated February 13, 2018.

Purpose of Request

Banks Engineering is currently performing design and construction administration assistance services for the
WGPL pottion of the Southland Area Stormwater Project agreement. The next phase of the Southland Area
Stormwater Project requiring design is the area around Southland Park, Yuma Ct., and Tucson Dr.

Banks Engineering has conducted all of the initial outreach, analysis and mitigation concept development for
the Southland Area Stormwater Project improvements, and is very familiar with the issues in this area.

Project Cost in FY19 and in Future Budget Years
Banks Engineering has provided a fee quote of $154,000 for the proposed wotk. The total amount of this
contract is $642,415.

Are Funds Budgeted
Funds are budgeted in: 4052-303204-3334-92211 WR_SOUTHLAND CONSENT_DE Bud Reference 2019

Director/Commissioner
Martin/Albright

Ce: Gregory S. Lubeck, P.E., Stormwater Section Manager
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